
 

REPORT OF THE THIRTY-FIRST GENERAL MEETING OF THE 

CATHOLIC BIBLICAL ASSOCIATION OF AMERICA 

The Thirty-first General Meeting of the Catholic Biblical Association of 
America was held at St Louis University, St. Louis, Missouri, in conjunction 
with the university's sesquicentennial observance, on August 26-29, 1968. The 
Rev. Louis F. Hartman, C.SS.R., executive secretary, called the meeting to 
order. He introduced the Rev. Jerome Marchetti, S.J., executive vice-president 
of the university, who welcomed the members. Msgr. Myles M. Bourke deliv­
ered the presidential address entitled, Some Reflections on Church Order in the 
NT Particularly in Connection with Hans Kung's Work on the Church. With­
out accepting all the book's conclusions, he praised its methodology and its 
treatment of questions of Church order important for ecumenism and for the 
Catholic Church's study of its origin. Diversity of order in the NT offers 
possibility for greater ecumenical cooperation. The paper treated the function 
of the principal charismatic gifts of 1 Cor, namely, apostleship, prophecy and 
teaching. In dealing with the test of faith, the Pastoral Epistles conformed to 
Paul's norm of conformity to the apostolic preaching. In addition they saw the 
need of designating their successors by the charism of ordination. Yet, a body 
of elders shared actively in teaching and ruling. Msgr. Bourke saw Kiing's 
two major contributions as the suggestions that Church order is not tied in 
every case to ordinatiot), and that the Eucharist could be possible in non­
episcopal Churches. 

Sessions on Tuesday, August 27 

This year a new feature was added to the meeting. Each morning from 
9 :00-10 :30 A.M. were held ten continuing seminars under the direction of 
specialists. Moderators and topics are listed in the July issue (pp. 413-414). 
In the morning general session Raymond E. Brown, S.S., delivered a paper 
entitled, Did Anyone Move the Stone? Critical Studies and the Empty Tomb. 
Evidence points to the account of the empty tomb as part of the primitive 
kerygma, but this does not prove the resurrection. Interest in the empty tomb 
does not mean that early Christians looked upon the resurrection of Jesus as 
a resuscitation. It was seen as an eschatological event with importance for the 
transformation of matter and the source of theological insight for the Chris­
tian's resurrection. The paper dealt with the possible origin of the tradition and 
development of the different Gospel accounts. 

Principal concelebrant for the midday concelebrated Mass of the Holy Spirit 
was Msgr. Bourke. He delivered a homily on taking seriously Christ's promise 
of peace to his followers. 

The afternoon general session featured the talk of Dr. Irvin M. Arkin on 
Rabbinic Hermeneutics in the New Testament. The possibility that rabbinic 
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